CITY OF PARKER
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
HELD AT 1001 W. PARK ST, JULY 15, 2025 — 5:30 PM

Mayor Andrew Kelly called the meeting to order with invocation followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance.

The following were present: Mayor, Andrew Kelly, Councilmembers Tonya Barrow, Katy Bodiford,
Ron Chaple, John Haney, Deputy City Clerk Donna Perdue, and City Attorney Tim Sloan.

ITEMS FROM THE AUDIENCE (Non-Agenda)

The-audience shared about an oil container overflowing.
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Resident Gary Brannen, 1034 Brannen Place, presented a discussion regarding non-conforming
properties.

Chuck Walsh, 6405 Oakshore Drive, shared concerns about the speed at the area of Earl Gilbert
Park.

AGENDA

Approval of Minutes

A motion to approve the minutes with corrections was made by Councilmember Barrow;
seconded by Councilmember Haney. The motion was carried with all voting in favor; 5-0.

NPDES
Public Works Director, Tony Summerlin, presented the details regarding NPDES.

A motion to reduce the speed limit to 15 miles per hour on Oakshore Drive was made by
Councilmember Haney; seconded by Councilmember Barrow. The motion was carried with all
voting in favor; 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS BY COMMISSIONERS

Councilmember Chaple shared that the yard sales are going well and the next one will be the 2nd
Saturday of each month. He encouraged the community to attend the next 5t Tuesday gathering
on July 29, Mr. Chaple also reminded the community about the pig roast at the pavilion at 5
p.m. on Monday, September 1.

Councilmember Barrow inquired about the fiscal budget meetings and encouraged department

heads to share any specific needs. She further reiterated her desire to replace the sign for the
City of Parker and inquired of the attorney regarding filed complaints.

With no further discussion the meeting adjourned at 6:00 P.M.
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